
Dear Rotarian Family & 

Friends, 

Spring is finally on its way! 

There are two facts that I 

know that will make that 

statement true and fair to all 

concerned!  

The District conference will 

take place April 27-29, 2018 

at The Double Tree Hilton 

in Beachwood. The Confer-

ence Planning team has 

planned an exciting and 

educational weekend sure 

to inspire you to keep mak-

ing a difference. RI Presi-

dent Representative, Morris 

Harvey and his wife Mary 

will be joining us from Indi-

an. Sue Ramsey former 

Head Coach of the Wom-

enôs basketball team from 

Ashland University is our 

keynote speaker on Satur-

day night. She is sure to 

reboot your Rotary button. 

Saturday afternoon we will 

be having an afternoon at 

the races, you can still get 

your horses. The Planning 

team has done a tremen-

dous job putting together an 

informative and entertaining 

program and agenda. We 

hope you will join us and 

share in the fellowship and 

rotary spirit! You can regis-

ter on our District 6630 

website and find out more 

that is happening through-

out the weekend. 

Second fact, the 4-way 

speech contest has taken 

place. Thank you to Peter 

DeSouza for Chairing this 

wonderful event. Peter and 

his team have come up with 

new ideas to increase the 

exposure of the 4-way 

speech contest to the 

schools and the clubs in our 

district. As always, the 4-

way speech contest is im-

pressive to say the least. 

Each student who partici-

pated is a winner! The stu-

dentôs topics ranged from 

gun control, standardized 

testing, bowling, out dated 

educational teaching, just to 

name a few. Studentôs who 

come back a second and 

third time for this event are 

always show stoppers! It is 

neat to see how much they 

have grown and improved. 

If you would like to be a 

judge, or just come and ob-

serve the speeches the in-

formation can be found on 

the District 6630 website 

each year. The winners of 

the 4-way speech contest 

will be presenting on Satur-

day afternoon and the Dis-

trict Conference. They will 

knock your rotary socks off! 

These two Rotary events 

are a sure gage on knowing 

Spring is just around the 

corner!!! Hope to see you 

all at the District Confer-

ence April 27-29, 2018 at 

the Double Tree Hilton in 

Beachwood! 

In Rotary, 

Amy Kapostasy DG 6630 

2017-18 
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Rotarian/Mayor G. David 
Gillock proclaims April 
10 North Ridgeville Rota-

ry Day 

Whatôs so important about 
37? Itôs how many years 
the North Ridgeville Rotary 
Club has been around. And 
to celebrate this prime-
number birthday, Rotarians 
joined members of  the 
North Ridgeville City Coun-
cil in chambers on April 2 
as the city proclaimed April 
10, 2018, North Ridgeville 
Rotary Day. April 10, 1981, 
was the day the club was 

chartered.  

ñI appreciate the recogni-
tion the city is bestowing 
on Rotary at this time,ò 
says North Ridgeville Rota-
ry Club President-Elect Joe 
Martin and catalyst behind 
the distinction.  ñIt honors 
the 32 founding members 
and their foresight in mak-
ing North Ridgeville a bet-

ter place to live and work.ò 

Indeed, current President 
Doug Charboneau notes 
that the city and Rotary 
have benefited through a 
symbiotic relationship.  
ñWe are plugged in to the 
happenings of the city be-
cause of the many city 

power brokers who have 
been members of our club 
-- city council members, 
Mayor Gillock, the safety 
service director and Com-
munity Care board mem-
bers to name a few. This 
allows us to be aware of 
needs in the community 
sooner than most so we 

can address them.ò 

Locally, the club supports 
the Senior Center and 
Community Care, main-
tains the grounds at Safe-
tyville and the flagpoles at 
the baseball complex, and 
hosts the annual Easter 
Egg Hunt. The club also 
honors students of the 
month, awards scholarship 
money to graduating sen-
iors, and puts on an annual 
fishing derby for kids with 

special needs. 

37 Is a Prime Number For North Ridgeville Rotary 
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and organizations that im-
pact the lives of those who 
work and live in North 
Ridgeville,ò explains Mar-
tin.  ñWhile not everyone 
may agree on a specific 
topic, we come to under-
stand and respect each 
otherôs perspective.ò The 
meetings are open to the 
public. The club meets on 
Fridays at noon at the Sen-
ior Center, which is located 
at 7327 Avon Belden 

Road. 

The reasons for becoming 
a Rotarian are many. ñWith 
the growth of the work-from
-home trend, much of my 
time is spent in my single-
person office.  Attending 
Rotary gives me an oppor-
tunity to socialize midday, 
re-energize, and then head 
back to the office,ò says 

Martin.  

Charboneau adds, 
ñPersonally, I initially joined 
Rotary when I came to 
town so that I could get 
more exposure for my busi-
ness.  I've also been able 
to meet representatives of 
other local businesses that 
can provide services for 
me and my business, and 
whom I can confidently 

recommend to others.ò 

 ñInternationally, our con-
nections with the city 
helped us ship a retired 
ambulance to Nicaragua 
filled with much-needed 
medical supplies,ò says 
Charboneau. ñAnd every 
year we support The Chil-
dren of the Dump program, 
which provides educational 

materials, clothing and hy-
giene items to children in 
Chinandega, Nicaragua. 
Rotary serves as a conduit 
of information from the city 
leaders through our mem-
bers and then into the com-

munity and beyond.ò 

The North Ridgeville Rota-
ry also aims to educate not 
only its members, but the 
local community. ñThe vari-
ety of our weekly speakers 
offers perspective and ex-
posure to various topics 
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THE ARCH KLUMPH CIRCLE 

BY: PDG Bob Johnson 

New Program An-
nounced by District Rota-

ry Foundation Chair                                                                                           

My fellow Rotarians.  At 
lunch on Friday at the Dis-
trict Conference of clubs on 
April 27th. I will be present-
ing a new and exciting pro-
gram that hopefully will 
involve all members of dis-
trict 6630 and beyond.  We 
will begin an ongoing effort 
to promote the legacy and 
work of Arch C. Klumph.  
Most of us know, at least in 
our district, that Arch was 
an early pioneer, builder 
and organizer in the early 
days of Rotary Internation-
al.  His bold ideas helped 
shape our present day or-
ganization into the greatest 
humanitarian organization 
in the world.  His greatest 
accomplishment was to 
plant the seed of The Rota-
ry Foundation.  He had to 
fight for this idea as it was 
not readily accepted at 
first.  But he obviously per-
severed, as he almost al-
ways did, and his vision 
finally caught on.  Today 
most of Rotaryôs highly im-
pactful humanitarian work 
around the world is funded 
by TRF.  One hard working 
entrepreneur and Rotarian 
made this happen.  We 

owe much to Arch. 

Beginning at DG Amy Ka-
postasyôs  Conference of 
Clubs this month we will be 
offering you the opportunity 
to join The Circle.  Mem-
bership will include a dis-
tinctive lapel pin that will 
surely cause other Rotari-
ans to ask what it stands 
for.  We will also give you a 
wonderful 
book on 
the life of 
Arch 
Klumph 
and the 
early 
years of 
Rotary 
written by 
Cleve-
landôs own Ed Thomas, 
along with an Arch Klumph 
coin for display.  This 
membership and the sym-
bols that come with it will 
offer all us an opportunity 
to spread the vision, legacy 
and name of Arch Klumph 
where ever we go in the 
Rotary world.  Our goal is 
to make the name synony-
mous with TRF and give 
the man his rightful place in 
Rotary history.  Ultimately 
we hope to erect a full size 
statue of Arch in a promi-
nent location here in Cleve-
land where it will be a focal 
point of Rotary activities in 

district 6630. 

The Lake Chad Basin is a 
complex humanitarian cri-
sis that has its roots in un-
der-development, climate 
change, natural disasters 
and the spill-over of severe 
conflict - all with very little 

media coverage. 

Violent conflict, caused by 
the militant extremist group 

Boko 
Haram in 
Northern 
Nigeria, 
has been 
raging 
since 
2009. 
The vio-
lence 
has 

since spread to the neigh-
boring border regions of 
Cameroon, Niger, and 
Chad, directly affecting 

around 17 million people. 

In addition, this area has 
been besieged by other 
problems such as food in-
security and flooding. 
These floods have not only 
wiped out edible crops, but 
the reeds traditionally used 

to make roofs. 

Å 3.2 million people are in 
need of emergency shel-
ter 
Å 500,000 children are 

acutely malnourished 

Many of these people have 
been forced to flee their 
homes, and often their own 
countries, and are now in 
urgent need of life-saving 
humanitarian aid. Humani-
tarian organizations are 
only able to target 1.6 mil-

lion people - which is just 
50% of the total shelter 

need. 

There is simply not 
enough support for this 

crisis. 

ShelterBox has been work-
ing in the region since 
2009, providing shelter and 
essential aid items to fami-
lies in Niger and Came-
roon. Recently, we began 
supporting families in Chad 
and Nigeria. Weôre working 
with partners across this 
region, delivering tents, 
tarpaulins, tools, solar 
lights and equipment as 
well as hygiene kits to peo-
ple living in violent, inhu-
mane and unhealthy condi-
tions. The Lake Chad Ba-
sin is under constant strain, 
as it is home to many of 
the poorest communities in 
the world. To date, weôve 
supported more than 
10,000 families - but we 

need to do more. 

These situations wonôt 
stopðand neither will 
we. ShelterBox can only 

continue this work by rais-
ing charitable support. Our 
ability to do more is made 
possible through the gener-

osity of supporters like you. 

Help us reach more fami-
lies in the Lake Chad Basin 
- and thousands of others 
around the world in desper-
ate need of emergency 

shelter. 

We need your support now 
to reach more families 

without shelter. 
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ShelterBox Update 

**EDITORôS NOTE** 

BE SURE TO MOVE YOUR CURSOR 

OVER THE GRAPHICS OR PIC-

TURES FOUND IN THIS DOCU-

MENTé MANY OF THEM ARE LINKS 

TO VIDEOS, WEBSITES, PICTURES 

OR OTHER GOODIES 
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James Anderson Memorial Golf Outing  

The Rotary Club of Cleveland has 
announced that it will host a golf out-
ing in memory of James Anderson on 
Tuesday, June 5, 2018, at Coppertop 
Golf Course in Valley City, Ohio. Jim 
was a long-time member of the Rota-
ry Club of Cleveland, and he was in 
charge of the clubôs annual golf out-
ings for many years. Jim passed 
away in August 2017 after a long bat-
tle with cancer. All Rotarians and 
their guests are welcome to partici-
pate in this event.  
For those who want to play in the golf 
outing, the price is $75 per person, 
which covers greens fee, cart, lunch, 
and a buffet dinner. The shotgun-
start scramble will begin at 10:00 
a.m. Bag lunches will be served at 
the turn, and dinner will begin at 
about 4:00 p.m. For those who only 
want to attend the dinner, the price 
will be $25. Beer and soft drinks are 
included with both meals. 

To register for the outing (for golf or 
dinner or both) or to get more infor-
mation, email Cleveland Rotarian Ed 
Thomas at edthom-
ascsu@gmail.com.  

On a recent trip by a group of Rotarians 
to Chinandega, Nicaragua, PDG Jack 
Young was recognized by the local Fire 
fighters for his efforts in sending emer-
gency vehicles and equipment to Nica-
ragua.  Due to health reasons he was 
unable to make the trip this year.  Your 
district has been involved in the shoe 
boxes and layette bags to the Children 
of the Dump to encourage them to seek 
their education.  Both PDG Jack and 
past RC President of Brunswick and 
past AG of Media County have been 
involved in the process for the past 12 
years. 
The Rotary Club of Westlake Bay Vil-
lage has stepped up to coordinate the 
shoe boxes and layette bags for our 
district in 2018.  For more information 
as to how you and your club can be 
involved in this 
International Project please Rotarians 
Herb Hoppe or Andrew Mangels of 
Westlake Bay Village, Marsha Pappa-
lardo of the RC of Brunswick or PDG 
Jack Young. 

Rotarian Ray Trudeau (Left) from Mich-
igan displays several pictures of PDG 
Jack Young and the fire truck from 
stow, Ohio that are hanging in the of-
fice of the Fire Chief in Chinandega, 
Nicaragua during the March 2018 trip 
to the Children of the Dump. Jack was 
unable to make the trip this year due to 
health issues.  

Picture with Rotarian Ray Trudeau from 
Michigan with the Fire Fighters from 
Nicaragua in March of 2018. 

News From Chinandega 

Interact at Theodore Roosevelt, Akron 

The Kent City Rotary Club and Theo-
dore Roosevelt High school are excit-
ed to announce the inaugural year for 
an Interact Club.  The club started 
with two members attending the an-
nual Interact meeting at Cuyahoga 
Falls High school in November.   
Those two students came back with 
goals to create something unique.  
Elizabeth Lohman and Tanner 
McKown began meeting in December 
with one additional student, Alex 
May.  Since then, the trio has tripled 
their members.  Congratulations to 
the following charter members: 

Henry Arthur 
Jamie Arthur 
Kent Gordon 
Julia Hofstetter 
Katie Kulis 

Elizabeth Lohman 
Alex May 

Tanner McKown 
Madeline OôConner 

Avery Richardson 
Sara Roeger 
Garrett Slippy 
Morgan Thur 
Sam Tillett 

Zachary Zieman  
The club looks forward to being rec-
ognized at the annual Rotary District 
Conference luncheon at the end of 
the month.  In addition, these young 
leaders would like to thank the follow-
ing Kent Rotary Club members and 
non-members for their on-hands sup-
port. 

Larry Lohman 
Bob Oborn 

Dr. Justin Gates 
Ted McKown 
Dennis Love  
Brian Bachtel 
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ic ballpark, including the old ticket 
booth that now serves as the museum 
and a beautiful artificial turf field that 
hosts inner-city high school baseball 
games nearly every week during the 
season.  Young players are thrilled to 
know that they are now playing base-
ball in the very same spots as many 
legendary hall-of-famers once stood.  
Older attendees engaged Joe with 
many questions, which were readily 
answered and also told stories them-
selves as they reminisced about their 
personal memories of League Park 

and their favorite players. 

Joe was also gracious enough to do-
nate a sketch of Joe DiMaggio to the 
Twinsburg Rotary and in-turn, the club 
has an on-line auction set up with all 

proceeds going back to the Baseball 
Heritage Museum at League Park.  
The signed and numbered sketch, ti-
tled "56" commemorates the 75th anni-
versary of Joe DiMaggio's 56th and 
final game of his consecutive game hit-
streak at the park.  The auction, which 
started on April 6th, will end at 1:00 pm 
on Sunday, May 5 when the Cleveland 
Indians play the New York Yankees.  
To place a bid, just go to following the 
link:  https://www.32auctions.com/

TwinsburgRotary 

For more information on the museum, 
which is located at 6601 Lexington Av-
enue in Cleveland, call 216-789-1083, 

or visit the website. 

Twinsburg Rotary Takes a Walk Down Cleveland 
Baseballôs Memory Lane 
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By: Steven Bosso  

The Rotary Club of Twinsburg was 
proud to host Joe Gazzo, Director of 
Education of the Baseball Heritage 
Museum for an intimate lecture on 
the history of Clevelandôs League 

Park. 

Joe, an exceptional artist who also 
teaches drawing classes at the mu-
seum, gave some riveting stories of 
the park and the famous players who 
once graced the diamond at this his-
toric baseball site, such as 
ñShoelessò Joe Jackson, Babe Ruth, 
Joe DiMaggio, and a host of many 
other prolific baseball players.  At-
tendees snacked on Cracker Jacks 
provided by the club and seemed 
very engrossed with the tales of 
baseball in Cleveland, nearly a centu-

ry ago. 

Mr. Gazzo also had an impressive 
collection of photos from the museum 
depicting museum collections and all 
of the renovations made to the histor-
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